

https://covidcalltohumanity.org

Contact Number: 0926-952-0230 or 0926-654-2078 Email: cch1333@protonmail.com

07 February 2023

Hon. Juan Miguel F. Zubiri Senate President, Philippine Senate, Republic of the Philippines

RE: FORMAL REQUEST FOR AN APPOINTMENT

Dear Senator Zubiri,

I, in behalf of Covid Call to Humanity, an informal national network of citizens concerned with Covid issues, have written your good office two letters, dated 14 December 2022 and 02 February 2023. These letters raised concerns on, among others, the potential capture of the Philippine nation by the World Health Organization (WHO), the massive surveillance provisions contained, and the potential for endless lockdowns that is advocated in HB6522.

Despite many follow-ups, we have not received any response to these letters. Thus, we have been trying to obtain, through phone calls, a face-to-face meeting with you In order to provide, based on almost three years of research, a deeper understanding of the issues involved.

Your appointments secretary just informed us that we needed to write a formal letter requesting a meeting with you. This letter is thus a formal request a personal meeting with you regarding the importance of not rushing the approval of the Senate version of HB6522.

As emphasized in my 02 February 2023 letter, we have disturbing information that warns us that rushing the approval of the Senate version of HB6522 would lead, among others, to the disaster of our nation and place us and our health under the foreign control of the World Health Organization (WHO) and the power structure that drives WHO policies. (See details in that letter.)

We will follow up this formal letter of request with your Appointments Secretary so that we can obtain a meeting time that is ideal for your schedule. Looking forward to having a meeting with you to discuss this matter.

JY COUL

Editor, Chief Researcher and Lead Convener

Covid Call to Humanity